

## Department of Education

Region VI – Western Visayas
SCHOOLS DIVISION OFFICE - CAPIZ

02 February 2024

DIVISION MEMORANDUM NO. **0 7 5** s. 2024

## PARTICIPATION TO THE VARIOUS ACTIVITIES OF THE 123RD FOUNDING ANNIVERSARY OF THE CIVIL GOVERNMENT OF THE PROVINCE OF CAPIZ: CAPIZTAHAN 2024

To: OIC, Assistant Schools Division Superintendent
Chief Education Supervisor
Curriculum Implementation Division
OIC, Chief Education Supervisor
School Governance and Operations Division

Public Schools District Supervisors

Heads of Public Elementary, Secondary, and Integrated Schools

- 1. Attached is the communication from Hon. Fredenil H. Castro, Governor, Province of Capiz inviting participation to the various activities of the 123<sup>rd</sup> Founding Anniversary of the Civil Government of the Province of Capiz: Capiztahan 2024 on April 11 May 1, 2024.
- 2. Participation to the activities is voluntary and subject to compliance with DepEd Order No. 9, s. 2005 titled "Instituting Measures to Increase Engaged Time-On-Task and Ensuring Compliance Therewith", DepEd Order No. 008, s. 2024 titled "Participation of Teachers in Volunteer Work and Extra Curricular Activities" and DepEd Order No. 22, s. 2023 titled "Implementing Guidelines on the School Calendar and Activities for the School Year 2023-2024".
- 3. Immediate dissemination of this Memorandum is desired.

MIGUEL MAQ D. APOSIN EdD, CESO V Schools Division Superintendent

Encl.: Letter from Hon. Fredenil H. Castro Reference: As stated
To be included in the <u>Perpetual Index</u>
under the following subjects:

CULTURE AND ARTS
CELEBRATION AND FESTIVALS







Address: Banica, Roxas City

Contact Number: (036) 6518 456/0968-869-5867

Email Address: <a href="mailto:capiz@deped.gov.ph">capiz@deped.gov.ph</a>
Website: <a href="mailto:http://depedcapiz.ph">http://depedcapiz.ph</a>



## Republic of the Philippines Province of Capiz Capiz Provincial Government OFFICE OF THE GOVERNOR



January 30, 2024

MIGUEL MAC D. APOSIN, EdD, CESO V Schools Division Superintendent Division of Capiz

## Dear Dr. Aposin:

The Capiz Provincial Government through the Provincial Tourism and Cultural Affairs Office (PTCAO) in partnership with the Maragtas Foundation, Inc. will be celebrating the 123rd Founding Anniversary of the Civil Government of the Province dubbed as "Capiztahan 2024", slated on April 11 – May 1, 2024. With this, we would like to request your usual and profound support by allowing your school heads, teachers, students and their institutions, especially those schools which offers School for the Arts Curriculum (SA), and other schools as identified by the Local Government Units (LGUs), to participate in various activities of Capiztahan 2024, particularly in Maragtas sang Capisnon: Cultural Parade and Performances and Saot Capiz: Folk Dance Competition, among others.

Relatively, we would highly appreciate your endorsement for the said celebration along with its component activities, to various school heads and principals in the Province of Capiz. Moreover, coordination through LGUs is in-placed, specific arrangements with the schools are being made in the local level through their respective LGUs. May our joint efforts in this activity strengthen our linkages and deepen the Capisnons' appreciation towards our own cultural heritage. We are looking forward to your support and positive response to this request.

Thank you very much.

Sincerely,

HON. FREDENIL H. CASTRO

Governor or

Landline No.: (036) 620 7523

Email Address: maygugmanamayanggapa@gmail.com